Veterans, Ceremony and Parade Commission Regular Meeting
June 8, 2020 Meeting Minutes 
Opening: The Veterans, Ceremony and Parade Commission held their Regular Meeting on Monday, June 8, 2020 in the Fowler Memorial Building, 45 New Haven Avenue, Tom Flowers called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm and asked those present to stand for the Pledge of Allegiance.
Roll Call: 
MEMBERS PRESENT: 
Tom Flowers
Mike Kupson 

Vincent Zelinsky 

ABSENT/EXCUSED:

Pattie Deer 

Russ Edwards Sr 

John (Jack) Jansen

GUESTS:

Wayne Carson

Diane Zelinsky –recording secretary 

Agenda: Open Agenda
Consideration of Minutes –minutes of March 9, 2020 meeting were not submitted due to COVID19 shutdown but will be attached and submitted as part of the June minutes
There was not a quorum at this meeting so general discussion took place with those present.

There were no motions or votes conducted.
Old Business:
Tom started off the discussion by expressing his sincere thanks to all the VSO’s and volunteers who came out for the Flag planting at the 3 Milford Cemeteries on May, 23rd. 
Despite the current COVID19 shutdowns and cancellation of other scheduled events it was important that this was done and all agreed it went off well and no issues were reported.

Mike Kupson brought up the outstanding issue of filling the empty slot of Christine Smith. Tom indicated that the had no new updates on the proposed candidate and their intentions so he will reach back out for a follow up.

New Business:

Milford Bank has announced the Milford Moves event scheduled for June 21, 2020 is cancelled for this year. That was confirmed from the Milford Bank newsletter as well as a Facebook posting. 

Tom Flowers opened up the discussion about any thoughts or ideas for a Forth of July commemoration. Though there is no Revolutionary War monument in town possibly something could be pulled together. Milford Town guidance regarding re-opening and gathering will of course dictate any such event and if any ideas should come up they should be presented for consideration.

Tom reported that Karen Fortunati, City Clerk contacted him with information that the City was approached by the Tour of Honor Ride. They will be planning a stop in Milford on their route and wanted a rally point. They are interested in the Korean and Vietnam memorials specifically. It was mentioned that there are no names on those monuments and the the Memorial Flag Pole on the Green would be the better option. More to come when information regarding a specific date is flowed down from the Clerk’s office perhaps in conjunction with a proposed visit by an  Air Force Band which is scheduled for August 31st. 
For the Good of the Order:

Meeting adjourned at: 7:50 pm 
Respectfully Submitted by
Diane Zelinsky
Recording Secretary

